
Simon Wiedemann Interviews Simon Wiedemann About Surprising Life Events,
and Such



Simon: Hello, again!

Simon: Greetings.

Simon: Ok, this is a more general interview, this time. Sound
good?

Simon: Sounds super.

Simon: So, how long have you been interested in comedy?

Simon: Maybe since I was about four years old. I used to love
Dad’s Army and ‘Allo ‘Allo, even though I didn’t really
understand what was going on. I used to think they were the
same programs. That caused me a great deal of confusion.

Simon: That sounded very stressful.

Simon: I’m over it, now.

Simon: Who’s your favourite comedian?

Simon: Steve Coogan. Everything he has done has been great.

Simon: And least favourite comedian?

Simon: Andrew Dice Clay. I watched him for forty minutes, and
he didn’t really tell any jokes. He just kept ranting and
ranting, and people were in hysterics. I guess he deserves
respect for that.

Simon: I suppose that’s a kind of skill, yes. What’s your
favourite comedy film?

Simon: I haven’t really seen that many films. I liked how
upbeat and offensive the South Park film was, though.

Simon: Yes it has many swear words in, but I think your books
may have more. And your favourite film, regardless of genre?

Simon: It quite possibly does have more cursing, but my books
were obviously a lot longer. I really like Forrest Gump and
The Wrestler.

Simon: Oh, The Wrestler’s very dark. That’s not funny.

Simon: Quite.

Simon: That’s a huge contradiction. I wasn’t expecting that.

Simon: Well, you can’t keep watching the same stuff over and
over, can you?

Simon: Good point.
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Simon: Moving on, what do you think has been your greatest
comedic achievement?

Simon: Writing ‘One Screwy Week’.

Simon: Nearly 100,000 words of genius.

Simon: Thank you.

Simon: And what do you think has been the greatest achievement
of your life?

Simon: I once walked faster than the speed of light, believe
it or not. I haven’t managed to do it since...

Simon: Wow, you broke the light barrier?

Simon: Yes, but first I had to break the sound barrier. Doing
so broke both my legs, it was truly awful. Unbelievable pain.

Simon: Oh my God. What happened when you broke the light
barrier, then?

Simon: Everything went black. Then this weirdo dressed in one
huge sock approached me from out of nowhere, and said he’d
grant me any wish in the world.

Simon: Was it God?

Simon: No, he made that clear.

Simon: So who was he?

Simon: He called himself ‘Flerbleburblecherbledurble’.

Simon: Was he drunk?

Simon: That’s a very real possibility.

Simon: What wish did you ask him to make true?

Simon: To fix both my legs.

Simon: Why didn’t you just get them seen to at hospital, and
wish for something really cool?

Simon: Because they were in a really bad way. I don’t think
any nurse could have done anything.

Simon: I don’t know what to say. Is there anything you could
say from this point on, that comes close to topping that?

Simon: No, I don’t think so.

Simon: Can you try?
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Simon: I once won an art competition, and got a £25 gift
voucher.

Simon: Never mind that, how did you walk so fast??

Simon: I drank lots of Lucozade, that day. I’m also sensitive
to caffeine.

Simon: There’s really nothing else you’ve done in your life,
like that?

Simon: Nope.

Simon: Maybe you can jump really high, or something?

Simon: I can still run pretty fast. I once ran to catch a
train, and I was noted for my speed. I was a hero, that day.

Simon: How fast were you going?

Simon: No idea. Much less than 50 miles an hour, I'm sure.

Simon: Alright, let’s end things here, then.

Simon: Alright, bye then.

Simon: ... Yes...


